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The Board of Management met for their 1st meeting of the school year on Oct 18,  2021. 

Two new members, Richard Mc Guinness and Sarah Swan, were formally welcomed to the Board.  

The principal reported on various school events such as the Junior Cycle Information Evening, Charity 

Football tournament, Founders Day and extra-curricular events taking place in the school. 

The principal reported on the Leaving Certificate results of 2021 and congratulated all students for 

achieving excellent results in their Leaving Certificate exams. The median number of points achieved 

was 477 points, with one student achieving the maximum of 625 points. The destinations are varied, 

with students moving on to study Art and Design, Science, Engineering, Veterinary and Business. The 

Board gave special thanks to all teachers who provided them with expert guidance and support. 

The Covid-19 Public Health measures were reviewed, and all aspects of the Health & Safety Covid-19 

Policy continue to be implemented. 

Changes in staff in posts of responsibility were reviewed. 

Two classes are now enrolled in 1st year, and given the number of applications received, It is 

expected that the number of applications will exceed the number of places available. 

The development of the campus and access to the grounds were discussed. 

The Bursar presented an overview of last year, and the financial forecast for the current year was 

provided.  

 


